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Lag B’Omer, Friday, April 30 
 

Lag B'Omer falls on the 18th day of Iyar and the 33rd day after Pesach.  The name ‘Lag’ is derived 
from the numerical value of the letters lamed (30) and gimel (3).  This day marks the hillula 
(celebration) of the yahrzeit of Rabbi Shimon bar Yochai.  On Lag B'Omer we cease from the semi-
mourning restrictions between Pesach and Shavuos.  Weddings, haircuts, and live music all become 
permitted.  It is a joyful occasion, upon which many have the custom to light large bonfires at night 
and to go on excursions to the countryside in the day.  
 

Erev Shabbos, Friday, April 30 
 

⚫ 7:00 pm Mincha followed by Ma’ariv  
⚫ 7:40 pm Candle Lighting  
 

Shabbos, Saturday, May 1 
 

⚫ 9:00 am Shachris followed by Musaf  
⚫ 7:20 pm Mincha followed by Ma’ariv 

 Jewish Thought with Rabbi Avi Okin:   

 Topic - “More About Us” 
⚫ 8:44 pm Shabbos concludes 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

 

  

Parshas Emor  Leviticus 21:1- 24:23     Stone Chumash pp 672 - 695                   
Haftorah   Ezekiel 44:15 – 44:31  Stone Chumash pp 1176 - 1177 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                           

  
 

 

NHBZ Shabbos Bulletin 

Welcome to Nusach Hari B’nai Zion 

Affiliated with Union of Orthodox Congregations of America 

Minyan Times 
 

Due to pandemic conditions, NHBZ can safely seat only 35 individuals for services.  For Shabbos, 
when more people are likely to attend, please sign up in advance so we do not go over the limit of 
35.  Call 991-2100 ext. 2 or email shabbatregister@nhbz.org by Thursday at 5:00 pm. 
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Shabbos  
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8 

Shachris (am) 7:00 7:00 9:00 8:00 7:00 7:00 7:00 7:00 7:00 9:00 

Mincha/Ma’ariv (pm)  7:00 7:00 7:20 7:00 7:00 7:00 7:00 7:00 7:00 7:25 

Notes  *         
 

    * Lag B’Omer 
 

May 1, 2021   19 Iyar 5781    Candle Lighting 7:40 pm    Shabbos Concludes 8:44 pm 
 

Please report any missing or incorrect information in this bulletin to the office. 

http://www.nhbz.org/
mailto:shabbatregister@nhbz.org
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Congregation News 
 

Simchas for the Week of May 1 – May 7    
 

Birthdays      

Boruch Smason May 5th 

Rubin Amon May 6th 
Daniel Chayet May 7th 

Anniversaries 

Craig & Marsha Feenberg May 4th  
Victor & Anna Rose Tendler May 7th 

  

Meetings 
 

⚫ Public Relations Committee – Monday, May 3, 7:45 pm 
⚫ Board of Directors – Tuesday, May 11, 7:45 pm 
 

Committee members should always check to find out if a meeting time has changed. 
Committee Chairmen, please submit meeting days and times to the office by Tuesday afternoon in 
order to be listed in the Shabbos Bulletin. 

 

Shul Opening Status 
 

We want to keep you updated frequently on the status of opening the Shul due to improvements in 
the Pandemic situation.  For now, seating for all services is socially distanced, and safety protocols 
are followed.  Please wear a KN-95 mask or double-mask.  If you forget your mask, we will provide a 
KN-95 mask in the lobby.   If you have any questions, please call Rabbi Smason. 
 

Daily Minyan  
Everyone is invited to attend daily minyan in the sanctuary.  In 
order to build our minyan back to the attendance we had prior to 
Covid, and if you feel comfortable attending, we ask you to please 
call Howard Sandler (314-409-7266) or the NHBZ office (314-991-
2100 ext. 2) to tell them which day(s) and time(s) you prefer. 
 

Shabbos   
We can now safely seat 35 individuals for Shabbos services.   
If you would like to attend on Shabbos,  please sign up in advance so we do not go over the limit of 
35.  Call 991-2100 ext. 2 or email shabbatregister@nhbz.org by Thursday at 5:00 pm.  No proof of 
vaccination is required. 
 

Kiddush 
We will begin serving Kiddush outdoors on Shabbos – details and timing to be determined!  
 

Office Update 
 

Our Business Manager, Laura Krueger, will be retiring this Friday, April 30.  Laura has been a faithful 
member of our Shul staff who took on many additional office duties in her nearly seven years at 
NHBZ.  We are grateful for her years of dedicated service, and we wish her all the best in retirement. 
 

As of May 1, Hindy Anton will join our staff as bookkeeper.  We welcome Hindy, the daughter of 
Rabbi Yaakov Gertzulin, the former longtime Baal Tefilla for NHBZ. 

  

http://www.nhbz.org/
mailto:shabbatregister@nhbz.org
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Honoring Perry Mendelson  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Youth Programming 
 

“Teen Schmooze”,  a special opportunity just for teens in an informal group setting, is now 

underway.  This program meets every Sunday – middle school students start at 9:00 am, and high 
school students at 9:30 am.  Join us on the Kaiser Terrace.  Social distancing will be observed; bring 
a mask.  Refreshments will be served!  For details,  contact Rabbi Okin at aviokin@nhbz.org . 

 
 
 
 
 

Community News 
 

A Zoom link is now available for Perry Mendelson’s Shloshim Event 
Agudas Israel invites everyone to attend a commemoration of the completion of Shloshim (30 days of 
mourning) for Perry Mendelson, z”l.  The event will be held Thursday evening, April 29 at 7:00 pm, 
at Agudas Israel, 8202 Delmar Boulevard.  Masking must be observed.  The program will include a 
siyum, divrei chizuk and a slide show.  The family requests that you kindly email any memories you 
have of Perry to memoriesofperry@gmail.com.  Following is the zoom link for this event:  
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6367781896 . 

  

Perry Mendelson, z”l, was a longtime, active member of NHBZ, and brother of our former 
Executive Director, Sandie Abrams.  Perry was an avid Torah Learner and participated in the Daf 
Yomi program for decades.  He was also a teacher at many of our programs.  It is only fitting that 
we dedicate Seder (Order) Kodashim from our new Talmud, in memory of Perry (Dov) Mendelson.  
We are asking you to participate in a wonderful double Mitzva – memorializing a friend and 
dedicating a set of Holy Books. The cost of dedicating one Seder is $3,600.  Please consider 
donating any amount to help us meet this goal.  Email us at office@nhbz.org.  Include the amount 
you wish to donate and provide your phone number.  Alternatively, you may mail a check to NHBZ, 
650 North Price Road, Saint Louis, MO 63132.  Include your phone number and write ‘Perry’ on the 
memo line. 
 

Tizku L'mitzvot 
 

HELP WANTED 
 

Nusach Hari B’nai Zion Congregation is a dynamic and 
growing St. Louis, MO Synagogue looking for a detail-
oriented person with good interpersonal, business, and 

communication skills to serve as its Synagogue 
Administrator.  The Administrator is a hands-on 
individual who manages, directs, administers, and 
coordinates the secular and business activities of the 
Synagogue, including administrative functions, 
facilities, and staff, support of membership and 
membership activities, purchasing, and internal and 
external communications. 
 
Please send your resume and other details to 

candidate_admin@nhbz.org . 

 

Volunteer Opportunities  
 
 
 

NHBZ needs YOU  
more than ever!    
   
 

Until we hire a full-time Synagogue 
Administrator, we have an urgent need 
for volunteers to do light office work – 
answering the phone, taking Pizza 
orders, recording tributes, sorting mail, 
etc.   You may sign-up for any number of 
hours and day(s) that are convenient for 
you.   Please email to office@nhbz.org 
or call 314-991-2100 extension 2, and 
leave a voice message. 
 
 

 

http://www.nhbz.org/
mailto:aviokin@nhbz.org
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/6367781896
mailto:office@nhbz.org
mailto:candidate_admin@nhbz.org
mailto:office@nhbz.org
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Learning at NHBZ 
 

⚫ Join Rabbi Okin and young men from 

all over St. Louis for Torah and 
Camaraderie Thursday Nights from 8:00 – 
8:30 pm.  Sessions will begin virtually for a 
text-based and interactive learning session.   
If you are interested, join the WhatsApp 
group using this link: 
https://chat.whatsapp.com/IeuwWw6NTF
lDC96XIXkRGv 

 

⚫ Rabbi Okin’s D’var Torah  

Topic is “Refining Ourselves During 
Sefirat Ha'Omer”.   The Video D’Var Torah 
can be found at: 
https://youtu.be/CkyoHyAJHzU 
 

⚫ Rabbi Smason's "Shabbos 
Shoutout" for April 17 can be found at: 

https://youtu.be/OxRArWU-9Kw 

Parshas Emor 

  

Following the command in last week's portion 
to be sanctified and holy, Parshas Emor begins 
by discussing various laws directed specifically 
to the Kohanim and the Kohen Gadol (High 
Priest). Included is the command for the Kohen 
to refrain from becoming ritually impure 
through contact with a dead body (except for 
close relatives) and increased restrictions on 
whom they may marry. G-d requires those with 
greater spiritual responsibilities to maintain a 
higher standard of spiritual purity. Parshas 
Emor contains two of the most significant 
mitzvos in the entire Torah; to always be 
mindful of not desecrating G-d's name, and on 
the contrary, to sanctify Him at all costs.  

The Torah goes on to discuss the festivals of 
the year -- Pesach, Shavous, Rosh Hashana, 
Yom Kippur, Succos and Shemini Atzeres. The 
festivals, including Shabbos, are referred to as 
moadim, appointed times; they are special 
days when Jews 'meet', as it were, with G-d. 
The festivals interrupt our ordinary weekday 
activities and inspire us to rededicate ourselves 
to those ideals that life is really about. Later, 
two mitzvos in the Mishkan are stated: the daily 
lighting of the menorah and the display of the 
lechem hapanim (showbread). The portion 
concludes with the horrible incident of a man 
who cursed G-d's name. 
  

  

Dedication Opportunities  
 

    – Call the office at 
 991-2100 extension 2 
 

1.  Please help replace our worn 
Siddurim for $55 each and  

 Chumashim for $70 each 
  

2.  You can also dedicate  
 the Introductory volume  

of our Talmud Set 
for $125 

 
 

       REMINDER:  PIZZA  PIZZA  PIZZA at NHBZ!!! 
  

 CARRY-OUT NIGHT:  SUNDAY, MAY 2, Pick up times 4:00 pm – 5:30 pm 
 

     Last Chance - order by Noon, Thursday, April 29 
    Email to pizza@nhbz.org     ~     Last resort, call 314-991-2100, ext. 2  
 

    You can pay online at:  https://www.nhbz.org/make-a-payment-2 
      

     All food under the supervision of Rabbi Ze’ev Smason 

 

http://www.nhbz.org/
https://chat.whatsapp.com/IeuwWw6NTFlDC96XIXkRGv
https://chat.whatsapp.com/IeuwWw6NTFlDC96XIXkRGv
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnhbz.us12.list-manage.com%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D0d06ab2b87f8b7d1df4ea3755%26id%3Da05735d55e%26e%3D1177cb3b17&data=04%7C01%7C%7C18a20f26947f4b43b5d708d908c3e89e%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637550459774329468%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=QUrn%2BUtbZcjROpf1ixafLactfIkW9Z5tx5VizbaBF9o%3D&reserved=0
https://youtu.be/OxRArWU-9Kw
mailto:pizza@nhbz.org
https://www.nhbz.org/make-a-payment-2
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         NHBZ Online Classes 
 

Rabbi Ze’ev Smason will keep you connected during this challenging time.  The 
classes listed below are easy to join and you can drop in on one without having 
previously attended.  All classes are offered through Zoom video conferencing on 
your computer or smart phone (you do not need to download the Zoom application 
to see the class) AND through audio only on your telephone. 
 

 Instructions to Attend Classes 
 

For audio through your telephone, connect in one of two ways:  
1.  Preferred option - Call 312- 626 - 6799 which connects you to the ZOOM audio number and 

will enable you to participate fully, except for the video.  Toll Free. 
2.  Or call 314-325-8791 for our old audio connection.  We encourage you to use the preferred 

option since this way might become unavailable soon.  
 

For Zoom video, each class has a Zoom link shown underlined in blue below.  Click or tap on the 
link, or copy and paste the link into your browser to join the class. 
 

List of Rabbi Ze’ev Smason’s Zoom Classes 
 

1.  Weekdays, 8:15 am (Sun 9:15 am) ~ New topic “Tehillim Tips: Insights Into Our Prayers”.   
Sessions are approximately 30 minutes. 

 Zoom video link:  https://zoom.us/j/99013706617 
 
2.  Monday thru Friday, 3:00 pm - 3:30 pm ~ “King David: His Life, Times and Spirit”.   
 An in-depth study of King David through sources in the Books of Samuel and Psalms. 
 Zoom video link:   https://zoom.us/j/136785930 
 
3.  Fridays, 8:15 am ~ Discussion of the “Haftorah of the Week”  
 Zoom video link:   https://zoom.us/j/99013706617  
 
4.  Mondays, 7:45 pm ~ “To the Source” covers contemporary Torah topics using classic and 

modern English and Hebrew texts.   
 Zoom video link:   https://zoom.us/j/295822730   
 
5.  Wednesdays, 12:15 pm ~  Pirkei Avos (Ethics of the Fathers).  Our long-running class offers 

relevant, contemporary insights based upon the timeless wisdom of the Torah.   
 Zoom video link:   https://zoom.us/j/214068419    
 
6.  Thursdays, 7:00 pm ~ Rabbi Smason offers his popular "Starting Points" program –  
 a 45-minute presentation/discussion of relevant, contemporary topics.  
 See dates and topics below.   
 Zoom video link:   https://zoom.us/j/295822730  
 
May   6:   “Authenticity: Keeping It Real in a Fake World” 
May 13:   “Jewish Wisdom vs. Secular Knowledge: What's the Difference Between the Two?” 
 

http://www.nhbz.org/
https://zoom.us/j/99013706617
https://zoom.us/j/136785930
https://zoom.us/j/99013706617
https://zoom.us/j/295822730
https://zoom.us/j/214068419
https://zoom.us/j/295822730
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For information or to join Sisterhood, call the NHBZ office at 314-991-2100, ext. 3, or email: sisterhood@nhbz.org   
 

 

Parshas Emor:  Can You Wait? 
There is an interesting agricultural mitzvah called 
orlah – that when we plant a tree, we are prohibited 
to eat its fruit for the first 3 years. Once this time 
has passed, we are free to enjoy the fruit and thank 
G-d for the blessings He has given us.  A mystical 
explanation of this mitzvah provides an insight into 
one of the foundations of personal & spiritual growth. 
 

The very first failing of the very first human beings 
was the desire for instant gratification. The first 
transgression recorded in the Torah is when Adam 
and Eve ate from the forbidden fruit. Although this 
story is famous, what is not so well known is that 
the fruit of the forbidden tree was not intended to 
be eternally prohibited. Adam and Eve were created 
on Friday afternoon. They were instructed not to 
eat the fruit for only three hours, until Shabbat. 
Once Friday night had arrived, the fruit would have 
been theirs to enjoy. They lacked the self-control 
to delay that pleasure. 

 – continued on next page… 
 

Sharsheret Changes Lives 
Through Support 

NHBZ Sisterhood supports Sharsheret 

For more information contact: 
Debbi Braunstein 
Program Supervisor,  
Sharsheret Supports STL 
314.442.3266  
dbraunstein@jccstl.org  

Together, Sharsheret Supports STL and the national Sharsheret 

organization provide the following support to the St. Louis Community:   
 

 Local monthly breast and ovarian cancer support group: for women 
newly diagnosed, in active treatment, or post-treatment. Facilitated 
by a licensed Clinical Social Worker. Currently meeting via zoom. 

 

 Peer Connection: Connects women diagnosed or at high risk of 
developing breast or ovarian cancer one-on-one with others who 
share similar diagnoses and experiences. Connections can be 
made anywhere in the country. Great way to remain anonymous 
yet not be alone. 

 

 Busy Box: Educational material for parents to help guide their 
children through the cancer journey. Includes games and activities 
to occupy your children.  

 

 Best Face Forward includes financial subsidies for non-medical 
needs (i.e. wigs) 

 

 Family Focus provides support resources for family and caregivers. 
 

 Customized survivorship kits for breast and ovarian cancer patients 
including a healthy eating kosher cookbook. 

 

 Cultural competency programs (45-minute webinars) tailored to 
Health Care Professionals, Rabbinical Council or Mikvah 
Attendants. 

 

 And more. . . 
 

Nobody should ever travel a cancer journey alone and Sharsheret can 
help break a feeling of isolation. 
 

This is the final part in a series of four that describes this important resource… 
For information on Sharsheret Supports STL, including the free support 
and educational resources contact Debbi Braunstein, Program Supervisor, 
Sharsheret Supports STL: 314-442-3266 or dbraunstein@jccstl.org 

Sharsheret improves the lives of Jewish women and families living with 
or at increased genetic risk for breast or ovarian cancer through 
personalized support and saves lives through educational outreach. All 
programs are free, confidential, highly individualized, and equally 
accessible throughout the country. 

Book Club News 
 

On Monday, April 26, the Sisterhood Book Club 
reviewed the “The Last Kings of Shanghai” by 
Jonathan Kaufman. Linda Shore led an informative 
discussion of two eminent Jewish families from Iraq 
– the Sassoons and the Kadoories – their choices, and 
the consequential roles they played in the history of 
China, Shanghai, and Hong Kong. 
  

The next Book Club meeting is Monday, June 28.  
The book is: “People of the Book” by Geraldine 
Brook. The discussion facilitator will be Linda Luks. 
For more information call Terri Schnitzer at 314-
518-4107 or email terrischnitzer@yahoo.com  

Sisterhood wishes a Happy Retirement to 
Laura Krueger, Shul Business Manager. 
 

We thank Laura for 
her valuable service 
to NHBZ and for all her 
gracious help with 
Sisterhood’s activities 
during the past seven 
years.  Thank You and 
Best Wishes, Laura! 

We will miss you. 

mailto:sisterhood@nhbz.org
mailto:dbraunstein@jccstl.org
mailto:dbraunstein@jccstl.org
mailto:terrischnitzer@yahoo.com
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Parshas Emor:  Can You Wait? 
 

 – continued from previous page… 
 

The 3 years that we wait before eating fruit of any 
tree is a reminder of the 3 hours that Adam and Eve 
did not wait to eat the fruit of the Tree of Knowledge. 
 

The delicacies of the world were given to us to 
enjoy. But self-control and discipline remind us that 
there is more to life than just eating delicious fruit. 
Creating boundaries around our indulgences helps 
create a focus and consciousness that there is a 
bigger picture. Enjoying life’s blessings is just a 
small part of an existence also filled with meaning, 
values and a higher purpose. Greed, lack of 
control, the need for instant gratification and 
hedonism are destructive, and create empty lives 
and purposeless existence.  The delicious fruit 
trees are G-d’s gift to us. But the commandment to 
wait three years before enjoying them is an even 
greater gift, the gift of discipline and self-control. 

 

-adapted from Rabbi Michoel Gourarie, 
www.chabad.org  

Remember to Count the Omer 
…and to make these days count 
 

The Torah commands that from the second night of Passover until 
the day before the holiday of Shavuot, we, the Jewish people, 
engage in the unique mitzvah of Sefirat HaOmer (counting of the 
Omer) for seven complete weeks – 49 days. At the end of this time 
we celebrate Shavuot, which means “weeks.” 
 

Why do we count these days? We learn several reasons. The 
foremost is that the count demonstrates our thrill for the impending 
occasion of receiving the Torah, celebrated on Shavuot. Just as a 
child often counts the days until the end of school or an upcoming 
family vacation, we count the days to show our excitement at again 
receiving the Torah (as we do in fact receive the Torah in a renewed 
sense every year). 
 

We also learn that this period is meant to spiritually prepare and 
refine ourselves. When the Jewish people were in Egypt nearly 
3,400 years ago, they had assimilated many of the immoral ways of 
the Egyptian people. The Jews had sunk to an unprecedented level 
of spiritual defilement and were on the brink of destruction. At the 
last possible moment, the children of Israel were miraculously 
redeemed. They underwent a spiritual rebirth and quickly ascended 
to the holiest collective state they had ever reached. They were so 
holy, in fact, that they were compared to angels when they stood at 
the foot of Mt. Sinai to receive the Torah. 
 

The commandments of the Torah are not meant merely as our 
history, but instead represent on ongoing life lesson for every Jew. 
We view the Torah as freshly received every day of our lives, and 
approach it and its commandments with appropriate vigor. 
 

So too must we digest the lesson of the counting of the Omer. It is 
specifically during this time that we strive to grow and mature in 
our spiritual state. The Torah does not allow us to become satisfied 
with our current level of spirituality. Instead it tells us to set high 
goals for ourselves, and then methodically strive to reach that goal. 
 

The growth that occurs during this time is akin to a marathon. We 
pace ourselves and seek to improve day by day until we reach the 
day that we again receive the Torah. In this process, we look deep 
within ourselves and work on all of our negative attributes. If we are 
challenged in the realm of acts of kindness, we go out of our way 
to do more charitable works. If we are lacking in the area of justice, 
we hold ourselves to the highest possible standards and are 
exacting and demanding in our personal behavior and habits. And 
so it goes for all of our traits. 

 

-adapted from Yeruchem Eilfort (www.chabad.org) 

 

Never compromise your ideals.  
Never give in to defeat or despair.  
Never stop journeying merely 
because the way is long and hard.  
It always is.   

 

– Rabbi Lord Jonathan SacksZ”L 

http://www.chabad.org/

